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TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, September 26, 2005

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Evan Barshack, Peggy Carter, Neal Ely, Greg Johns, Ralph Kindred, Elizabeth Noyes, Alex Stoeffl, Heidi Ulrech

Note Taker:
Jennifer Adams


The meeting was called to order by Ralph Kindred at 2:38 pm.

I. Welcome/Introductions






Serving as Chair, Ralph Kindred welcomed the attendees to the first meeting of Technology Committee for the 2005-06 school year, and everyone introduced him/herself.  Typically the new Committee Chair would be selected at this meeting, but the outgoing Chair is not present and all of the Divisions are not represented.  He will check with Melissa Korber and Todd Steffan regarding the composition of the Committee and the Chair.

II. Dean’s Report






Ralph Kindred stated that this might be his last time meeting with the Committee, as he is leaving at the end of October to go to Ohlone College.  The summer was very busy for the Technology Department, with work on the PE Building, the ILC, and the new Ricoh copiers.  Despite staffing shortages, much was accomplished.  There are currently two vacant positions in the department: Computer Network Specialist (Gabe Gehal) and Senior Instructional Network System Specialist (Tom Trippe).  The staff only has a few of the smart classrooms that they haven’t been able to get to yet.  

Life Cycle: This plan involves purchasing PCs based on them lasting four years (function, speed, memory, software) before needing to be replaced.  It was implemented by Bond funding, and has been projected out for the next ten years.  Any PC on the list older than its “Life Cycle” will be replaced first.  Ralph Kindred’s recommendation is that the new PCs be installed in December, during Winter Break.  He went on to explain the research behind how the four-year Life Cycle is determined, and can vary based on the type of equipment (laptop, specialty [ENGR], etc…).  He hopes to have an updated Life Cycle list published before he leaves, so everyone will know where they are and when to expect changes.

III. Selection of new Committee Chairperson






Ralph Kindred referred to his earlier statements regarding the status of the vacant Chair position.  He will check with Academic Senate President Melissa Korber regarding Faculty representation on the Committee.

IV. Subcommittees

A. Distance Education

Scott Vigallon reported that the Distance Education (DE) meeting was held on Friday, September 23rd.  They are proposing to have DE elevated to full committee status so that it can get the attention it deserves.  The necessary paperwork has been submitted to Melissa Korber and the Academic Senate.  The hope is that this change would give some “traction” to the academic/technology issues that need to be addressed.  DE would have voting members that parallel other committees, and would want to report to Academic Services.  This semester there are 58 online sections, and 106 face-to-face sections using Blackboard – an all-time high.  A DE version of Political Science is being designed for Spring semester, and several other Faculty members have expressed interest in teaching DE courses.  They are also working on a process for Faculty to request a new website. 

B. Web Advisory

Elizabeth Noyes reported that the new LPC website was launched over the summer.  The Web Advisory Group has been looking at what makes up an institutional website, and if it maintains a consistent look and feel in its design.  She has been working with Contribute, a browser and web editor, which allows for editing of certain content sections of web pages.  She has also created a draft manual for Contribute, and plans to do trainings.  The roll out plan is at the District level.

V. Institutional Changes

Heidi Ulrech described some of the changes and new features available through Ricoh, the new copier vendor.  LPC, Chabot, and the District all selected Ricoh, so the infrastructure is shared.  At this point, 90% of the installation has been rolled out.  Some of the functionalities have not been activated yet, such as scanning and placing orders remotely.  During the discussion of student access to color copiers, Alex Stoeffl (ASLPC representative) felt that for the most part black and white copies are sufficient.  However there may be certain disciplines (Art, Biology, etc…) that might benefit from color capabilities for reports and presentations.  

Some Faculty members brought up the issue that the smart classrooms do not all have the same controls.  Ralph Kindred shared that over the summer he had the Technology staff explore a common interface prototype in two classrooms.  He wants to develop the layout to be efficient for Faculty, so they don’t have to spend class-time on technical issues or learn a whole new system.  There is funding from the Bond to continue the process.  Evan Barshack offered that Ohlone College has a good system, with the controls in the lectern.  

VI. Technology Plan/Master Plan

The Technology Plan has been developed over the last several years, but needs to be revisited.  One thing to look at is the role that the Technology Committee will play in LPC’s adoption of new technology.  

Peggy Carter brought up an issue that they’ve been having with databases not being available off-campus because of problems with the proxy server.  She’s been working with the District to resolve the issue, and asked Ralph Kindred to help move the progress forward.

There was some discussion of giving Faculty the option of choosing desktop or laptop computers.  Safety and theft issues were the main concern with laptop computers.  Peggy Carter shared the recent incidents at the Library involving attempted theft of laptops that were secured with locks/cables.  

Alex Stoeffl offered that wireless capability is probably one of the things students are most interested in, with regards to technology.  Currently it is available in the Library, and is built into the plan for the Multi-Disciplinary Building.

VII. Updates/Announcements

The Committee is unable to elect a new chair because they do not have a quorum.

VIII. Next Meeting:
Monday, October 24, 2005



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm.

